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Priority 2: Reducing Re-offending 
 

2.1  Quarterly Progress Report 
 

Priority Area: Reducing Re-offending 
 
Lead Officer: Jenny Jolley 
 
Key Achievements during this Quarter1 

 
Scheme Updates – PPO (all 3 strands)  

 PPO DIP 

Clients on Scheme Deter: 1 

C+C and R+R: 5 

July-2 
Aug-2 
Sep-2 

New engagements 0        2 

Removals  0        2 

Crimes Saved FY2010/11 to date (please note each 
scheme currently applies a different formula to calculate 
the CSE) 

C+C: 19 crimes were 
saved to date in 
FY2010/11 (base level), 
95 using the F multiplier 
(a close approximation 
to BCS) 

Apr-Sep 10 
        5 

 

 Exceptional reporting re: client engagement;  
A PPO was released following a custodial sentence for robbery. Additional conditions were applied to 
their Probation licence on release including a curfew 19.00 -06.00. Continued monitoring of this is 
undertaken by the Police to provide enforcement. Full time employment has been gained and 
interventions with regard to accommodation, drug misuse and offending behaviour have been 
undertaken. They however continue to pose a threat to the community due to their attitude/behaviour 
and to push the boundaries with regard to their statutory obligations. This is putting them at a high risk of 
recall, unless their compliance improves and the PPO team continue to closely monitor any breaches. 

 

 Resource/Treatment/Intervention updates and development of relationships with new partners/access to 
new services/treatment i.e.  
2 PPOs presently serving a custodial sentence in HMP Peterborough, have expressed a wish to engage 
with the ‘ONE’ project, run within the prison by the St Giles Trust.  These are the first clients to do so and 
as such the PPO team is continuing to forge links with the St Giles Trust, in order to ensure that joint 
Case Management Plans are produced for their release and interventions within the community.   

 

 Interventions fund – Nil 
 
IOM Updates 
Following meetings of the SHRS, the NHS have noted and agreed that there are long term benefits, to be 
gained from the engagement with offenders and vulnerable persons that IOM will provide.   
 
IOM Interventions directory, this is work in progress.  Jenny Jolley is presently working on a directory for IOM 
within the Southern Division of Cambridgeshire Constabulary.  However, this is also a county wide task for 
the CCJB IOM Working Group.  Therefore, a meeting has been arranged with the person tasked by the 
CCJB (Sam Block) and Jenny Jolley to pool resources and avoid duplication. 
 
The IOM Project Manager (Mark Alexander) is now in post and is liaising with appropriate managers and 
specialist workers to understand what is currently being delivered. This in turn will shape the design of the 
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model that will be adopted across the county. Mark has set up a CCJB IOM Working Group and the first 
meeting was held on 30

th
 September. 

 
 

Areas of Concern for Partnership to Note2 
 
 
   

Recommendations to Partnership to Address Concerns3 
 
 
 
Any Items for Publicity4 
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 Please ensure that you only highlight those concerns that your Task Group considers should be drawn to the 
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 Please ensure that, in connection with the above Areas of Concern, your Task Group sets out its 

Recommendations to the Partnership to address these Concerns, so that agreement can be made (where 
appropriate). 
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